Minutes of the Meeting of Heslington Parish Council held on Tuesday 16th November 2010

at The Village Meeting Room, Heslington

Present 
Cllr Lady D Lawton

Cllr P Hall - Chair

Cllr Mrs Z Richards

Cllr W McClean

Cllr C Cadman

Cllr Mrs P Bramley 

Cllr R Bramley

Cllr A Collingwood

Ward Cllr K Aspden

14 Members of the Public

79 
Apologies and Declarations


Apologies were received and accepted for Cllr Stern. There were no declarations of interest.

80 
Public Session


Residents from Low Mill Close attended the meeting to discuss issues relating to parked cars on the 
close. The parking is now so bad, that residents have difficulty gaining access to their properties. 
Cars park on both sides of the road, making the way through in passable. The vehicles are parked 
onto the junctions and are usually parked half on half off the pavement. The residents have taken the 
matter to both Julian Sturdy MP and Cllr Jamieson-Ball, who are trying to assist.


The residents have written to Elizabeth Heaps, the Pro-Vice Chancellor, who has indicated that one 
survey has already been undertaken and another one is due.


The residents have established that the cars belong to people from the University, both students and 
staff. It was noted that students are not allowed to park on campus, and staff do not want to pay 
parking charges.


The Police have been contacted on several occasions, but will not attend unless an obstruction is 
caused. 


Members understood the problems that the residents were having, as this has happened elsewhere 
within the village. Cllr McClean advised that if it can be proven that the cars belong to the University, 
then the University would have to pay for a Resident Parking Scheme, but this could take up to 18 
months, and is a slow process.


The residents asked if it would be possible, as a start to have single yellow lines on the junctions. It 
was noted that when cars were blocking the access to the cycle track on Field Lane, this was 
addressed immediately. It was agreed that letters would be sent to the University, the Police and City 
of York asking for action to be taken.


A resident of Lloyd Close advised that they were experiencing problems with parked cars on Low 
Lane. A residents who uses a motorised wheelchair could not get down the pavement because of 
parked cars. Cllr Aspden advised that Alistair Briggs from CYC would be attending the Ward meeting 
in January/February and he would ask for this problem to be raised at that time. It was agreed that 
this would be raised with the Police.

81 
Minutes of the Last Meeting


The minutes of the meeting held on 19th October 2010 were accepted as a true and accurate record 
of the meeting.

82 
Matters Arising


a) 
It was noted that there had been 15 objections received in connection with the planning 


application for Hall Park discussed at the last meeting.


b) 
Cllr Cadman advised that a bench had been inserted into the 'gap' in the hedge on Talley 

Alley. The Clerk will progress this matter.

83 
Planning


Applications for Consideration


10/02257/TCA 
- 
Crown clean and lift to 5m Beech, T1, More House, Main Street, Heslington


APPLICANT 
- 
UNIVERSITY OF YORK 


COMMENTS 
- 
No objections


Applications Approved


10/01796/ADV 
- 
Display of 1no projecting sign to Catalyst building, Proposed Campus, 




University of York


10/01947/FUL 
- 
Change of use from offices to patient's day centre, East Villa, 109 Heslington 



Road, York – GRANTED


10/01948/LBC 
- 
Internal alterations to provide platform lift, East Villas, 109 Heslington Road, 



York - GRANTED


Applications Withdrawn/Refused


None.

84 
For Discussion


a) 
Highway Matters – Proposed Extension to Resident's Priority Parking Zone R13 and Zonal 

Parking Provision – Main Street, Heslington and Introduction of Waiting Restrictions – 


Heslington Lane and University Road, Heslington



Members discussed the proposals and agreed a response as followed:-



1) 
introducing 'No waiting at any time' restrictions in:




a) 
Heslington Lane, on its north side, from the centreline of Goodricke Way 



west for 220 metres and east for 8 metres (terminal point of existing 'No 



Waiting at any time' restrictions) – Members found this acceptable.




b) 
Main Street on its south west side, between points 45 and 57 metres north 



west (entrance to Lime Tree Farm) from the south eastern property 




boundary line No 1 Memorial Cottages thereby revoking existing 'No waiting 



8am to 6pm' restrictions from within that length' – Members objected to this 



proposal and felt that no change was required.




c) 
University Road, on its south west side, 





i) 
From the centre of the roundabout at its junction with Siwards 





Way/Wentworth Way north west for 35 metres and south east into 




the roundabout's southern spine road (Wentworth Way) for 18 





metres,





ii) 
between points 18 and 43 metres south from the projected southern 




kerbline of Garrow Hill





iii) 
from the centreline of Green Dykes Lane (Old Road) north west for 




16 metres and south east for 18 metres.





Members felt that these three proposals were acceptable in the interim, but 



felt that this restrictions should extended through to Thief Lane and Green 



Dykes Lane.



2) 
in Main Street on its south west side, between points 3 and 45 metres north west 


from the south eastern boundary line of No 1 memorial Cottages introducing a Zone 


R13 Heslington (Main Street/School Lane) Residents Priority Parking Area Parking 


Place to operate between 8am and 6pm daily providing within that period unlimited 


parking for Zone R13 Household and Business Permit Holders and 60 minutes 



limited parking for Non-Permit Holders with a 60 minutes 'No Return' period revoking 


existing 'No Waiting 8am to 6pm' restrictions from within that length – Members 



objected to this proposal and felt that no change was required.



3) 
re-defining the boundary of Zone R13 Heslington (Main Street/School Lane) 



Residents Priority Parking Area to include residential properties at No's 1 to 4 The 


Elms, Main Street – Members had no objection to this proposal.


b) 
Campus 3 – no report.


c) 
Elvington –no report.


d) 
Ring Fencing of Heslington in relation to planning – Cllr Aspden advised that currently HMO's 

with over 5 students requires planing permission and that houses with less than 5 students 

does not. There are plans under the new Government to make changes to this legislation 

and at present there are no ideas on the timescales. It was agreed that a letter should be 

sent to CYC asking them to request that the Government enable CYC to be able to use the 

Power under Article 4 Designation and to ensure that this covers Heslington and Low Mill 

Close. 


e) 
Tree Trimming – Main Street –Cllr McClean requested that CYC check on the condition of 

new trees planted, to ensure that they are thriving and any maintenance work is undertaken.


f) 
Precept – The Clerk provided a breakdown of the budget predictions for the forthcoming 

year, together with a statement on the current financial position. Members discussed the 

budget in detail. It was proposed by Cllr Cadman that there should be no increase on the 

precept this year and that it should remain at £12,300. This was seconded by Cllr 


Collingwood and agreed unanimously.


g) 
Traffic on Low Mill Close – This item was dealt with in the public session.


For Information


a) 
The Playing Field Magazine


b) 
Country Air Magazine


c) 
Thank You Letter Meeting Room

85 
Finance


The following accounts for signing:-


a) 
J Bradley – salary - £244.89 BC


b) 
G Gilbert – lengthsman - £276.50 BC


c) 
J Bradley – Expenses - £63.28

86 Income

None. 

87 
Police Report


A report was received as follows:-


23rd October – Vehicle nuisance – 3 youths in late teens were seen riding on Outgang on 

motorbikes. One resident spoke with them but received abuse. Police were called and youths had 
gone, last seen riding towards golf course in the fields. 


1st November – Anti-Social Behaviour – A bonfire was reported. About 10 students were seen having 
a fire in the field at the Church. Police attended, but no-one was there.


2nd November – Theft – theft of a wallet from the Post Office on Main Street. The male left the wallet 
unattended and doesn't know who may have took it. Staff didn't see anything.


8th November – Domestic Incident – Threats to kill and burn a house down. Police attended and 
arrested a male.


9th November – Theft – Theft of a battery from a motorised golf trolley at Fulford Golf Club. No 
CCTV. It was taken from a secure shed but owner states that all golf members have a key to this.


11th November – Pets – A dog was left in a car for a few hours. Police and RSPCA were called. The 
weather was cold so no problems with heat. The car was from a different area in the UK. Not able to 
make contact with owner but a note was left. Car gone an hour later. This happened in The 
Crescent.


12th November – Suspect Circumstances – Phone call made from unknown male pretending to be 
from the Halifax bank, asking the resident for bank details. Resident didn't give details and rang 
Police. This happened on Main Street.


13th November – Rowdy/Nuisance Behaviour – Party held at School Lane and neighbours reported 
to Police a lot of noise. Students who live on School Lane spoken to regarding parties and noise. 
York University Security spoken to. If it continues, then the landlord will be contacted.

88 
Representatives Reports


a) 
It was noted that the HSBC branch at Stamford Bridge is closing, and the staff there are 

encouraging their customers to utilise the services at the Heslington branch. It was agreed 

that a letter would be written to the branch manager, asking that this should not be the case, 

as there are already issues relating to parking for visitors to the village, and this would 


exacerbate this further.


b) 
Cllr Aspden advised that the Ward Committee are looking at the bus shelter on Field Lane, 

with a view to demolishing it, as it is in a state of disrepair. Members felt sure that the bus 

shelter was used, but would look into this and liaise with Cllr Aspden.

89 
Clerks Report


No report.

90 
Agenda Items for Next Meeting


None.

91 
Date of Next Meeting


Tuesday 18th January 2011 at 7.30 p.m. 

The meeting was closed at 9.35 p.m.

